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From Interim Principal Foster:

Dear Parents,

The countdown is over and our school community
has  officially begun DC CAS testing!  The testing phase
lasts from April 22nd through May 2nd.    It’s time for
students to “shine” in  the areas of reading, mathematics,
writing and science.  Please continue to ensure that your
child gets a good night’s sleep, eats a nutritional breakfast
and arrives to school each day on time.

Have you heard about our new morning
announcement routine?  We now have student partners
reading the morning announcements.  It began last week
with Kristopher Saulny and Oliver Boris from Mrs.
Chambliss’ 5th grade class.  This week’s team is Sekai
Bonner-Flagg and Alexis Smith from Ms. Johnson’s 2nd

grade class.  Students inform the school community about
daily events, weather, lunch, recess and encourage them to
have a productive day.

 Thanks to those parents who nominated teachers
for the Land’s End “Teacher’s Light The Way” award.
Grand prize winners will be announced on May 5th.  We
look forward to having a winner from our school.  I’d like
to remind you again to support our teachers during National
Teacher Appreciation Week, which is May 5th through May
9th.

I look forward to seeing you at next week’s PTA
meeting on Wednesday, April 30th.  Have a fantastic week!

 ~ Shannon D. Foster     
        Interim Principal

From the PTA:

Nominations for the 2008-2009 school year

The Nominations Committee is now accepting
nominations for next years PTA.  The following
positions are open:

President
1st Vice President
2nd Vice President
Treasurer
Recording Secretary
Corresponding Secretary

Additionally, there are four open positions on the
LSRT for parent representatives.

You may nominate yourself or another parent for any
position.  Please send your name, the nominee’s
name (if not yourself) and position sought to Judith
McCullough at judith.mccullough@seiu.org.

The next Tuesday Scoop is scheduled for April 29.
The editor will be Kimberly Brandon.  Submissions
should be emailed by 3:30 pm on Friday April 25 to
brandonsdc@hotmail.com, or placed in the Tuesday
Scoop mail box in the Parents’ lounge across from
the main office.



Today is Earth Day

Earth Day is celebrated each year on April 22.  Here is a brief history of how it began (adapted from
kaboose.com):

In 1963, former Senator Gaylord Nelson began to worry about our planet. (A senator is a person that the people of
the United States have chosen to help make the laws.) Senator Nelson knew that our world was getting dirty and
that many of our plants and animals were dying.

He wondered why more people weren't trying to solve these problems. He talked to other lawmakers and to the
President. They decided that the President would go around the country and tell people about these concerns. He
did, but still not enough people were working on the problem.

The Idea
Then, in 1969, Senator Nelson had another idea. He decided to have a special day to teach everyone about the
things that needed changing in our environment. He wrote letters to all of the colleges and put a special article in
Scholastic Magazine to tell them about the special day he had planned. (Most of the schools got this magazine and
he knew that kids would help him.)

The Holiday
On April 22, 1970, the first Earth Day was held. People all over the country made promises to help the
environment. Everyone got involved and since then, Earth Day has spread all over the planet. People all over the
world know that there are problems we need to work on and this is our special day to look at the planet and see
what needs changing. Isn't it great?

One person had an idea and kept working until everyone began working together to solve it. See what happens
when people care about our world?

Here are some ideas for celebrating Earth Day:

14th Annual Anacostia Watershed Earth Day Cleanup & Rally Celebration on Saturday, April 26, 2008.
Join our army of Earth Day volunteers as we clean the watershed one plastic bottle and one old tire at a time.  Last
year, volunteers took 49 tons of trash out of the river in one day.  Can we beat that record in 2008?
http://www.anacostiaws.org/Programs/Honor/EarthDay/earthday2008.html

Montgomery County Earth Day Family Fair
April 26, 2008, 11 a.m. to 3 p.m.  850 Hungerford Drive, Rockville, Maryland. (240) 777-6400.  The event will
feature family entertainment, energy-efficient vehicles and earth-friendly crafts.  Tours of the County's Recycling
Center will be offered with bus transportation departing every 15 minutes.
http://www.montgomerycountymd.gov/recycling

Fun Earth Day arts and crafts using recycled household items:
http://crafts.kaboose.com/holidays/earth-day/earth_day_crafts.html

Join the Environmental Kids Club:
This site has information, games, art ideas and much more.
http://www.epa.gov/kids



Mr. Giles and Shepherd School featured in Washington Examiner

A recent story in the Washington Examiner featured Mr. Giles and Shepherd Elementary School! Read the
article below, or online at www.examiner.com.

Production teaches history, music to D.C. elementary schoolers
by Dena Levitz, The Examiner
2008-04-14

WASHINGTON - Ken Giles set out to make history come alive for his students through music. What the
Shepherd Elementary School teacher achieved was an unprecedented, full-length production that is now a
national model for educators. Shepherd, located in a diverse section of Northwest D.C., is being featured in
the current issue of Teaching Music for the program, dubbed “Songs of Freedom: 150 Years of American
History and Song.”

Although it’s not uncommon for schools to put on musicals, “Songs of Freedom” stands out because Giles
managed to take 25 songs, put them in chronological order, pick historical characters and then mold them
into a cohesive story involving all 300 students on campus.

He also did it in a school system that has struggled to bring arts and music education to its students. “This
was all true, all history, so it went beyond storytelling,” he said. “Rehearsing taught the students reading,
social studies at the same time as music.”

Another standout about “Songs of Freedom,” which the student body performed in February, was the
subject matter. Often, historically driven musicals cover “the more official history,” such as the presidents
and big wars. Giles, whose background has included stints with labor choruses, wanted to teach about a
less-known part of this country’s past — social movements.

As such, some of the featured characters include anti-slavery figures like Harriet Tubman, and civil rights
heroes like Martin Luther King Jr. and Marian Wright Edelman, the first black female lawyer admitted to
the Mississippi bar.

Eras in history were broken down by grade level. According to Giles, first-graders represented the anti-
slavery movement, second-graders the labor movement, third-graders the emergence of blues and jazz,
fourth-graders the Harlem Renaissance, fifth-graders the introduction of rhythm and blues and rock ‘n’
roll, and sixth-graders the civil rights movement. Pre-kindergarten and kindergarten students, meanwhile,
rounded out the chorus.

Giles said perhaps the biggest challenge was finding enough practice time. Altogether the effort took
several months and involved devoting classes’ entire music time to the program. But Giles said students’
intensity made the experience especially fulfilling.

“This dealt with what you might think of as adult themes and yet the students
handled it in a very mature way and really learned that there was a chronology to
history,” he said.



April 21 – 27 is National TV-Turnoff Week

Once upon a time, children ran and skipped, climbed trees, jumped rope, played hopscotch, and rode their bicycles
for blocks. Most likely you remember some of that yourself. Before you were old enough for school, it seems you
were never indoors. You and the neighborhood children ran screaming through each other’s yards and even down
the middle of the streets. You raced each other to the slide and the swings, chased butterflies, and got grass-stained
practicing your tumbling skills on the lawn.

Once you were in school all day, the instant the bell sounded, you ran all the way home, shed your good clothes,
and were out the door again. You played touch football, hide-and-seek, and tag. And you stayed outside until
forced to come in. It’s no wonder no one ever worried about your getting enough exercise!

But does all that activity bring to mind what your own children are doing? Probably not. Today, because children’s
days are nearly as scheduled as adults’ – and they are driven, rather than walk, everywhere – we need to “program”
movement into our daily lives.

That doesn’t have to be as challenging as it may sound. It can be as simple as putting on some music and holding a
dance party in the living room. Make a game of Statues out of it by inviting your children to move in any way they
want while the music is playing and to freeze into statues when you pause it. Play Follow the Leader, or break out
the pots and pans and hold a parade around the house. Play a rousing game of Twister or simply go for an after-
dinner stroll.

Once you’ve turned off the TV, you’ll be amazed at the amount of time you have together and the creative ways
you’ll find to spend that time. Remember, though, that the most important thing you can do is to serve as a role
model. Research has shown that parents’ inactivity may exert more influence on their children’s behavior than
being active does. So, if your children see you sitting in front of the TV during all your free time – if they never
see you exercising or enjoying yourself as you do something physical – your actions (in this case
inactions) will speak volumes. They’ll simply follow suit. Even if you tell them how important
it is to be physically active, they’ll have no reason to believe you. So turn off the TV and turn
on to physical activity! Both you and your children will be glad you did.

Can you help get our students ready to
perform at the 29th Annual Children's

Shakespeare Festival?

On May 13th, Shepherd Elementary School's 3rd
and 4th grade Star Achievers will be performing
William Shakespeare's As You Like It at the
Children's Shakespeare Festival, held annually at
the Folger Shakespeare Library.

Ms. Delphine Lester is running the rehearsals and
is desperately in need of assistance from anyone
for each of the next 3 weeks leading up to the kids'
performance.  NO EXPERIENCE NEEDED, nor
does the parent have to be affiliated with the 3rd or
4th grades.  Just a sheer desire to help, show
support, monitor, and encourage the best out of
our kids are all the skills you need!  Parents who
have time to assist in rehearsals--which are 4-6pm
after school EVERYDAY up until May 13th--
should contact Ms. Lester directly: cell 202-340-
6373, home 202-723-2568, or via e-mail at
dplsinger@verizon.net

>> MARK YOUR CALENDAR <<

April 21-30 ................DC CAS Testing (Gr.3-6)
April 30 .....................PTA Meeting
May 5-9.....................Book Fair
May 6 .......................Terrific Kids Program
May 9 ........................DC Labor Chorus Concert
May 15 ......................NOAA Assembly
May 16 ......................School Closed / Parent Teacher

Conferences
May 16 ......................Spring Auction (7pm)
May 23 ......................School Band Concert – BWL
May 26 ......................School Closed / Memorial Day

~ Rae Pica via
movingandlearning.com


